
 • The Hidden Soul Of Capitalism Through Dynamic Markets Leadership

T
H

E
 L

E
A

R
N

IN
G

 O
R

G
A

N
IZ

A
T

IO
N

 I
N

 T
H

E
 N

E
W

 P
A

R
A

D
IG

M
  
• 

The Hidden Soul of Capitalism 
Through 

Dynamic Markets Leadership

Chapter Five
The Learning Organization 

in the New Paradigm 

Figures and Tables

© Lorin James Loverde 2012



NEW PLANETARY CULTURE • VOLUME I.0
T

H
E

 L
E

A
R

N
IN

G
 O

R
G

A
N

IZ
A
T

IO
N

 I
N

 T
H

E
 N

E
W

 P
A

R
A

D
IG

M
  
• 

Table 5 – 1 : Types of Learning                from pages 342-348

Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

BASIC TYPES OF LEARNING
Curiosity – The 
innate drive in 
animals and humans 
for trial and error,  
to seek out the new, 
to learn about the 
unknown for little or 
no external reason

Innovation, variety, 
inventiveness, new  
art forms, new 
approaches in science

Continual 
improvements in 
quality, efficiency.  
New product ideas.  

Entertainment, 
diversity, staying 
youthful and 
interested in life.  

Classical 
Conditioning – 
repeated stimulus and 
response connected 
by the  rewards which 
are proximate to them

Social Continuity: re-
enforce the old ways 
of doing things

Economic Continuity: 
provide a background 
of shared knowledge 
that can be taken for 
granted 

Continuity: remain 
comfortable in 
doing what society 
wants you to do, 
feeling of identity 
as defined by the 
society, its roles.

One-Trial 
Conditioning 
-- a devastating 
or overwhelming 
stimulus occurs and 
the response learned 
without need of 
repetition

Survival -- certain 
things which are 
lethal disasters 
do not have to be 
experienced several 
times in order to be 
learned, e.g., massive 
fire. 

Same as societal 
application, plus 
some things in the 
business world cause 
business disasters, 
and they also need to 
be learned without 
the requirement of 
any repetition or the 
company will fail 

Same as societal 
application

Instrumental 
Learning Single-
loop learning where 
various stimuli 
provide various 
options and the 
eventual reward 
defines which are the 
best stimuli or means 
to use.

Social Change: 
sharpen techniques, 
work to learn means 
that will achieve 
goals.  The emphasis 
is on perfecting the 
means to succeed.  
The professions are 
also examples.   

Efficiency:  making 
the means of 
production 
better and better.  
Professionalism. 

Efficiency:  making 
the skills or 
means you use 
in life become 
better and better.  
Professionalism. 

Systems Learning  
1 -- Homeostasis: 
perceive a feedback 
signal (single-loop) 
which allows you 
to monitor your 
deviation, accuracy or 
stability

Social institutions are 
preserved.  Where 
members deviate 
from the policy 
or purpose of the 
system, the negative 
feedback allows them 
to correct course and 
maintain the integrity 
of the system

Corporate 
departments and 
structures are 
preserved.  The 
system integrates 
the complexities of 
various business 
functions to pursue 
the same goal.

Integration, 
feeling that you 
are a part of a 
functioning whole.  
Identification with 
something larger 
and more enduring 
than yourself.  
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Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

Systems Learning 
2 – Heterostasis: 
perceive a feedback 
signal (single-loop) 
which allows you to 
change your action.  

Social institutions 
are prevented from 
crystallizing or 
becoming incapable 
of adaptation  

Standard operating 
procedures are 
recognized for their 
limitations as well 
as their benefits.  
Alternative ways 
of integrating the 
business functions are 
sought.  

Deviance, 
rebellion, chaos 
are social risks, but 
they also open up 
avenues to “out-of-
the-box” thinking

HIGHER-ORDER TYPES OF LEARNING

Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

Principled Learning, 
Double-loop learning 
involves reflection on 
your assumptions. 
Learning about Ends: 
e.g., philosophy, 
theology, ethics: 
studying and 
evaluating the 
principles by which 
you live and your 
goals–asking if they 
are worthwhile.  

Society develops a 
conscience; people 
evaluate the goals 
which society 
tries to hold up 
for them.  Allows 
people to avoid the 
mistake of seeking 
unworthy ends, 
such as committing 
themselves to an 
immoral war or 
contaminating the 
environment

Businesses avoid 
sliding imperceptibly 
towards illegal, 
immoral or even 
unprofitable goals.  
Maintaining of the 
course one holds 
as worthwhile in 
the light of public 
scrutiny and the 
common good.  
Principled negotiating 
expands the options 
of the advisories to 
unite their common 
interests.214

Integrity, personal 
standards of ethics 
and values.  The 
ability to stand 
up against all of 
the various and 
conflicting forces 
in society.  

Aesthetic Learning – 
Triple-loop learning, 
appreciation of 
diversity.  Growth, 
expansion of the 
mind, appreciation 
of complexity and 
ambiguity as found 
in literature, art, 
music as well as the 
dramatic events of 
human history.

Society develops 
culture, artistic 
sensibility.  People 
create more.  The 
values and paradigms 
of the culture are 
indirectly embodied 
in art.  Artists push 
the boundaries 
towards new 
values.215

The corporation has 
more creative and 
perceptive people 
who can deal with 
complexity and new 
opportunities beyond 
standard operating 
procedures.  Improve 
the R&D program.  
Innovate rather than 
just improve.  

Artistic 
capacity, greater 
appreciation 
and enjoyment.  
Cultivation of 
social and personal 
values. Deeper 
understanding of 
the meaning of 
life.  Interest in 
creating.  
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Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

Gestalt Learning 
-- People learn 
through the closing 
of gestalts, so the 
unclosed gestalt is an 
unfinished learning.  
Unclosed gestalts 
are common where 
people do not pursue 
a situation to the 
point where it has 
a natural closure, 
such as anger at a 
person that is never 
understood, resolved, 
or released.  

Socially this type of 
learning is important 
because through 
it many situations 
become learning 
situations.  

In business gestalt 
learning can influence 
whether groups can 
function well as a 
team.  Unresolved 
gestalts contain 
unconscious negative 
emotions such as 
resentment and envy.  
These unconscious 
emotions drive 
hidden agendas 
that undermine 
cooperation and 
teamwork.  

Personally, 
gestalt learning 
contributes to the 
same increase in 
cooperation as 
in other areas.  
Through successful 
closing of gestalts, 
a person can 
function without 
hidden agendas 
that disrupt 
personal relations 
in marriage, family, 
and friendships, 
as well as business 
relationships. 

Affective Learning-- 
this means there are 
emotional factors that 
influence learning.

Socially, people live 
in relationships that 
can either support 
or hinder learning.  
Encouragement, 
belief, and trust are 
some of the positive 
affects that support 
learning.

In business, the 
relationships come 
to define how 
an organization 
functions, so 
ignorance of those 
relationships makes 
learning difficult or 
impossible because 
the implementation 
of knowledge 
occurs through 
the relationships.  
Mentoring, 
coaching, and other 
relationships combine 
explicit knowledge 
with tacit knowledge 
found in positive 
relationships.

Personally, affect 
begins with the 
first moments of 
life, which means 
one feels secure 
and loved or 
not.  The family 
and other social 
contexts build 
up ones emotive 
bank account of 
positive attitude 
and self image.  
On the other 
hand, a deficit in 
these areas make 
learning more 
difficult because 
low self esteem 
sets up barriers of 
discouragement 
even before one 
starts to learn.
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Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

Cognitive/Interpre-
tative Learning-- 
this type involves 
constructing and 
using mental models 
of external events.

Socially, people 
construct mental 
models that are 
based on what 
society permits or 
does not permit.  
Thus, successful 
modeling is a big 
factor in successful 
socialization or 
acceptance of the 
given social reality. 

In business, much 
of the daily learning 
is a form of model 
building so the person 
can understand 
what the standard 
operating procedures 
are.   Challenging 
mental models is 
a key to helping 
an organization 
implement changes 
that depart from the 
old ways of doing 
things.216  

Personally, mental 
models begin 
with the child’s 
experience of 
his parents and 
siblings.  The 
models are 
constructed 
with greater or 
lesser degrees of 
trustworthiness, 
which affects the 
person’s basic 
orientation to the 
world.   

Hermeneutic 
Learning -- this type 
of learning involves 
the unconscious as 
well as conscious 
application of 
interpretative 
assumptions to 
experience.  

Socially, the problem 
of hermeneutics 
has worked to the 
advantage of those 
who seize the position 
of the interpreters.  
In the Middle Ages, 
priests in the Catholic 
Church and in the 
confessional held 
themselves up as 
the authorities in 
interpreting complex 
laws of God.  Driven 
by conscience, 
the people were 
effectively controlled 
by the priests. In 
Modernity, the 
importance of 
interpretation 
was denied.  In 
Post-modern era, 
all knowledge is 
considered to exist in 
an historical context 
and thus open to re-
interpretation.    

In business, 
hermeneutics is not 
readily recognized 
because there is a 
demand for “facts” 
& unambiguous 
data that Modernity 
believed were 
possible.  But most 
events are ambiguous, 
so the business 
leader has to deal 
with complex events 
in market trends, 
team projects, 
strategic alliances, 
production, research 
and development.  
When the executive 
understands 
hermeneutic learning, 
he can interrupt the 
tacit restrictions 
placed on his options 
by old interpretations.

Personally, 
hermeneutics 
affect one’s life 
just as fully as in 
the social setting 
or the business 
world.   Until one 
learns the tacit 
interpretations and 
assumptions that 
define and distort 
one’s experience, 
one cannot life 
fully and freely.  
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Types of Learning Societal Application Business Application Personal Application

Spiritual Learning 
– Quadruple-loop 
learning, such as 
transformational 
learning.  Leaping 
beyond the five-
sensory world, 
contacting higher 
realities, developing 
intuition, para-
normal capacities.  
Transformational 
learning begins 
after the other types 
of learning prove 
insufficient because 
the student has to 
go beyond his old 
forms and find a new 
basis for perceiving, 
assimilating and 
applying what is true.  

Society develops 
religion, non-material 
values.  Altruism 
stands against 
self-destructive 
competition.  
Recognition of the 
common good.  (1) 
Tribal religions 
based on learning of 
the traditions.  (2) 
Organized religions 
with formal learning 
based on doctrine and 
faith.  (3) Advanced 
Spiritual learning 
based on experience, 
which leads to the 
evolutionary type.   

The corporation has 
more cooperative, 
dedicated, honest, 
concerned and hard-
working employees.  
People are motivated 
by higher values than 
simply money, so 
the corporation can 
reward them with 
opportunities for 
growth, creativity, 
and community 
service.  Genius and 
creative breakthrough 
are supported by 
the entire corporate 
culture.  

Spiritual identity, 
ability to identify 
with things beyond 
the transitory 
realm of the 
ordinary world.  
Feelings of awe, 
joy, forgiveness, 
grace, hope, and 
love.  Interest in 
helping others, 
feeling a unity 
of humanity.   
Benefiting from 
intuitive insight, 
less fooled by 
appearances.  The 
opportunity to gain 
direct experience 
of the invisible. 

Spiritual Learning 
– Quadruple-loop 
learning, such as 
evolutionary learning.   
This begins after 
transformational 
learning has gone 
as far as it can 
go.   Images such as 
enlightenment or 
being born again 
imply that the 
species limitations 
of being human are 
being transcended, 
especially in 
structures of 
consciousness. This 
is principled learning 
on a higher level on 
which even higher 
principles can be 
found.  A change 
in ontological level 
implies new state 
of being rather than 
different types of 
becoming.  

Origins of new 
religions or new belief 
systems, sources of a 
new era.  New level 
of mutual respect 
across existing 
religions as we find 
Life-Cycle Universals 
as principles to 
share because 
they underlie the 
diversity of religious 
commitments.  

When this level is 
infrequent, it is where 
the great man or great 
woman starts whole 
new ways of thinking 
or completely new 
industries.  As it 
becomes more 
frequent, it will be 
the level of creative 
breakthroughs, 
self-less teamwork, 
and bi-directional 
achievement of both 
(a) organizational 
success (the inner 
direction) and (b) 
social, cultural, global 
and trans-global 
success (the outer 
direction).  In the 
Learning Organization 
even ordinary 
individuals work 
smarter to achieve 
extra-ordinary things.    

The spiritually 
advanced 
“graduations” 
take place.  As it 
becomes more 
frequent, it will 
be the level in 
which creative 
intuition becomes 
more common, 
co-creation is 
based on shared 
consciousness, 
and the perceived 
common good is 
continually raised 
to seek the highest 
good.  
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Table 5 – 2 : Characteristics of a Traditional Organization
vs. A Learning Organization    from pages 348-351

Traditional Corporation The Learning Organization

Environmental Context 
Lazy Markets: The competitive environment is 
assumed to be relatively slow in changing.  Work 
occurs within one’s field of competence and 
experience. 

Dynamic Markets: Rapidly changing societies, 
markets, customer needs, and competitive 
challenges make a single, specific competence 
outmoded too quickly.   Work is pushed beyond 
one’s experience: requiring generativity, 
flexibility, resilience, and adaptability.

Operations 
The main activity of the organization is assumed 
to be defined, with an emphasis on standard 
operating procedures.  Learning is practical, on-
the-job, occasional and not well focused

The organization is assumed to require frequent 
increases in the capabilities of the people in 
it.   Learning is conscious and intentionally 
organized, supported by the organization

The Learner 
Learning is individual; procedures are dominant 
because there is a set way of doing things.  The 
main challenge is to get the new employee  to get 
“up to speed” to perform to the known standards 
of performance

Knowledge building is collaborative and 
intelligence is collective: what the organization 
learns is cultivated among all the members 
because the main challenge is to have all the 
people in the company capable of creating 
higher standards of performance.  Knowledge 
management (KM) systems are designed 
to identify, classify, and allow the retrieval 
of knowledge throughout the organization.  
Learning Teams encourage an active role, 
critical thinking, and in-depth understanding of 
both the material to be learned and the larger 
philosophical and social contexts for it. Project 
teams are common and self-managed teams 
implement the learning.  

The Manager
Managers control because they already know 
what is to be done, and they want to make sure 
each subordinate  does  it as they want it done

Managers become teachers and guides because 
everyone searches for better and better ways of 
doing things, and managers want to make sure 
that the subordinates become super-competent 
at improving and innovating.  Managers keep 
things going in a good direction relative to 
market demand, customer need and process 
integration  

The Learned
The “what” of learning is the individual fact and 
its use as information organized for a purpose. 

The “what” of learning is both information 
and context, with an emphasis on good 
interpretations to continually upgrade 
knowledge.  

The Pedagogical Method 
Learning topics are given by the experts from the 
top-down, the tasks are broken into sub-sections, 
labor is divided, and the work is segmented.  

Learning comes through questions and 
processes by those who are learning.  The 
tasks are understood as they flow through 
the organization so the best processes can be 
discovered regardless of departmental division.  
Work is not segmented but rather it is integrated. 

Learning Style 
Passive learning (receiving inputs of data) is 
emphasized since the assumption is that there is 
a set of data already complete that then needs to 
be mastered.

Active learning emphasized since the assumption 
is that the previously available data is 
incomplete, will not provide enough information 
to pursue excellence, and so people will have to 
continually learn more to achieve excellence.
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Traditional Corporation The Learning Organization

Measures of Learning 
Knowledge is measured by testing because 
the data is set and the company simply has to 
check to see if the employee received the inputs 
correctly.  “Objective” tests and quantitative 
standards are used.

Learning is monitored by goal attainment 
because the data is fragmentary, constantly 
changing  and ambiguous.  Assessments are 
made about attitudes, complex competencies, 
and understandings.   Subjective judgments are 
recognized as important.

Learning Goals 
Objectives are set and departmental procedures 
used to control the activities since it is assumed 
that “someone” knows exactly what needs 
to be done and the only challenge is to do it 
right.  Industrial engineering dominates in 
manufacturing because the workers are assumed 
to be lazy and not well enough informed to 
improve work.  

Outcomes are targeted and processes revised to 
achieve them since the assumption is that no one 
knows the final best ways of  what needs to be 
done, and the challenge is to explore what is best 
to do, create new ways of doing it, and then get it 
right.  The competitive environment changes so 
quickly that workers must be able to re-engineer 
the standard procedures again and again as 
products change.  Workers are developed so 
they regain enthusiasm for work and enough 
competence for continual self- improvement 
of their work tasks.  Double-loop feedback 
continually re-evaluates the objectives and goals 
to search for better ways to do things, not just 
improve the old ways. 

Preparation for Learning 
Information is disseminated for people to 
memorize because the data is already organized 
and set.

Learning to learn is important because the 
situations to be mastered are continually new,
–pattern recognition because the similarities in 
the innovative to the established knowledge base 
will shorten the learning curve
–action and knowledge generation because 
by making decisions and taking action you 
learn more of the implications, generating new 
knowledge along the way.  

Standards for Learning 
Evaluation based on pre-set standards and 
simply meeting the standards.

Emphasis on values, what is important, what 
guides the organization because the business 
being conducted is constantly being upgraded, 
improved, changed, so that core competencies 
are crucial constants.  Quadruple-loop feedback 
is recognized as necessary because principles, 
values, and a guiding business philosophy 
provide the flexibility needed for good judgment 
by agents and team members without constant 
control from higher levels of authority.

Time Frame for Learning
Incremental, short-term competence within 
limits for relatively well-defined and simple 
actions in the present.  Procedures and policies 
dominate the learning task.  

Long-term development in relation to one’s 
surroundings, progressing to higher capabilities, 
new frameworks, and the ability to handle 
complexity, provide unique solutions to ever-
changing situations in the organization, the 
market, and the socio-economic environment of 
the firm. Everyone becomes an agent to gather 
and evaluate competitor intelligence.  Everyone 
supports corporate social responsibility.  
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Traditional Corporation The Learning Organization

Assessment of Learning 
Fear-based measurement: Do it by the numbers, 
measure, quantify, objectify.  All of these 
metrics serve to alleviate the fear of qualitative 
judgments and decision making.  

Competency-based monitoring: assess, discuss, 
collaborate, collect exemplary stories, and 
identify guiding symbols.  All of these standards 
require personal courage to evaluate and rely on 
good judgment.  

Cultural Context 
Cultural homogeneity: satisfaction with the 
dominant culture and its continuity.

Cultural diversity: managing for increases in 
diversity to intensify triple-loop feedback in the 
learning process.  

Logic of Learning 
Instrumentalism: learn through means-ends 
logic, using means efficiently but not ethically 
evaluating ends.  Ethics is limited to legal 
compliance.  People are treated as means to the 
corporate ends. 

Ethical leadership: treating people as ends in 
themselves (Kant’s categorical imperative) 
who are necessary to implement the corporate 
mission; it means evaluating ends in terms of The 
Good; it is both/and logic that guides learning 
to balance stakeholder interests; it emphasizes 
sustainability of the common good.  

The Learning Space 
The learning space is physical: it is at the work 
location in on-the-job training or in a training 
room. The leaning space is assumed to be open 
when the door is unlocked.  

The learning space is conceptual:  it is 
everywhere people have an opportunity to 
learn.  It can explore new ideas through physical 
or virtual means, using either face-to-face 
dialogue or virtual, asynchronous mind-to-mind 
conversations on internet, intranets, and virtual 
learning communities.  Holding open the learning 
space is considered an ethical responsibility 
and an important factor in business vitality so 
that people are excited to be able collaborate on 
collective learning, people hold open the learning 
space by encouraging one another, exploring new 
conceptual territories, and maintaining mutual 
respect through authentic dialogue.  Members 
of the open learning space must feel optimistic 
that they will improve through participation 
in the learning process.  Adkins also identifies 
characteristics of a safe space for diversity.218

Learning Level 
The learning level is practical.

The learning level is theoretical and practical.  
Theory is recognized as essential to advanced 
knowledge and the ability to pursue new 
knowledge.  Knowledge creation is as important 
as knowledge acquisition.   The corporate 
learning space becomes an internal university.219  
Where necessary, formal education is supported 
outside the organization and alliances are made 
with other knowledge-based organizations, 
such as professional publications, professional 
societies, research centers, etc.  

Tools of Learning 
Information capture: written procedures, data 
base, data processing, one-way media such as 
print or televised announcements.  

Knowledge capture: data, text, expertise, and 
wisdom.  Two-way media such as dialogue, 
online discussions, feedback methods, physical 
and virtual communities.  

Units of Learners 
Individuals 

Teams: the Learning Team (LT) is used as an 
academic strategy where team members discuss 
the issues to be active instead of passive.  
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Table 5 – 3 :  Corporate Integrity             from Pages 354-355

Type Actions Throughout the 
Organization to Develop 
Integrity

Positive and Negative Implications  
      at All Levels

Who are 
we?

*develop a core identity, 
core competencies, core 
values, and the collective 
symbols and stories that 
embody a culture 

+ This allows people to take on a second-level 
identity and know what courses of action will 
compromise the organization.     
(-)  Lacking this, people drift off course or are 
more tempted to take any action expedient 
at the moment, and power vacuums seduce 
the dominant ones into taking advantage of 
whatever they can.   

What do we 
know?  

*adopt higher-order 
learning for local self - 
monitoring and continual 
improvement 

+ This allows any program to be implemented 
without constant enforcement from higher to 
lower levels.         
(-)  Lacking this, the old theory dominates, 
new theory does not become practice, and 
practice is not continual without dominance.     

What are 
our limits?

*internalize strong ethical 
principles and live by 
them 

+ This gives the rationales for the core values 
and allows people to deduce what is good.      
(-)  Lacking this, people tend to do whatever is 
necessary for short-term results.  

What level 
do we strive 
for?

*foster creativity at 
all levels through 
learning, free-flow of 
communication, and 
empowerment of people 
at all levels to make 
a difference in best 
practices

+  This promotes excellence  because people 
constantly strive for better ways, enhance each 
other’s achievements by sharing them, and 
seek out what is new    
(-)  Lacking this people settle for continuous 
improvement, repeat variations on old themes, 
hide what they achieve for their own benefit, 
and wait for others to make all  the decisions 
for variances from standard operating 
procedures

Who do we 
serve?

*assure that everyone 
in the organization is 
sensitive to the external 
needs of customers, the 
local community, the 
world community, and the 
environment 

+  This keeps people with a dual focus, not 
only on what they do in the organization but 
also what has to be accomplished outside the 
organization  
(-)  Without the ideal of service, small 
kingdoms of power tend to be built in the 
organizations and these empires become ends 
in themselves 

How do we 
get it done?

*organize through 
cooperation, trust, team 
sprit,  leadership and 
mentoring in addition 
to mere command and 
control 

+  This allows those whom you depend upon  
to take responsibility for fulfilling their part in 
the overall tasks and mission     
(-)  Without this, getting things done through 
other people tends to become a slow process 
of demand, monitoring, and coercion through 
reward/punishment    



 • The Hidden Soul Of Capitalism Through Dynamic Markets Leadership

T
H

E
 L

E
A

R
N

IN
G

 O
R

G
A

N
IZ

A
T

IO
N

 I
N

 T
H

E
 N

E
W

 P
A

R
A

D
IG

M
  
• 

Type Actions Throughout the 
Organization to Develop 
Integrity

Positive and Negative Implications  
      at All Levels

What 
internal 
limits 
threaten 
us?

*interpret hidden 
presuppositions, envision, 
innovate and change in 
even the most chaotic or 
challenging circumstances 

+  This recognizes that conscious efforts 
and systems are not the only factors, and it 
requires that people reveal what is tacit and 
hidden, face what is chaotic, and perceive 
potential (even if subliminal) approaches and 
solutions in the face of challenge     
(-)  Without this, the conscious structuring of 
work gradually becomes less and less effective 
because unconscious and tacit assumptions 
are steering the perceptions and choices, 
people tend to become afraid that they cannot 
control outcomes; and thereby in fear of a 
possible chaos, they revert back to “tried and 
true” ways which are actually what embody 
the hidden presuppositions steering them to 
their doom. 

How can 
we be more 
together 
than indivi-
dually? 

*foster group 
consciousness in the 
highest spiritual sense of 
the concept 

+ This is more than teamwork.  This also 
involved the expansion of consciousness, 
which allows each individual to become united 
with another type of consciousness other than 
his or her own.  In the second millennium CE, 
this was still an Advanced Spiritual path, but 
as more aspirants excel in organizations, group 
consciousness will be promoted.   
(-)  Without this, individual consciousness 
remains dominated by emotions, mind or 
personality levels and continues to commit 
the one sin of assuming each of us is only a 
separate entity.    
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from page 359
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Table 5 - 4a : Feedback 1 - Operations                    from page 362

1st Loop 1st Loop

Single-loop Learning Single-loop Learning 

Implementing a Plan Completing a Plan
1a. Distributed Leadership 1b. Cultural Identity as 

developed over time 

2a. Training 2b. Continuous 
Improvement 

3a. Teamwork 3b. Project Management 

4a. Quality Assurance, in 
Process

4b. Quality Control, 
Testing 

5a. Purchasing 5b. Returns 

6a. Receiving 6b. Shipping 

7a. Manufacturing 7b. Packaging 

8a. In-bound Logistics 8b. Out-bound Logistics 

9a. Accounting-
Budgeting-Cash Flow

9b. Accounting-Auditing-
Currency Exchange 

10a. Information 
Technology

10b. Knowledge 
Management 

11a. Market Research – 
Advertising

11b. Sales-Service-
Guarantees 

12a. Contracts 12b. Product Liability 

13a. Building tacit 
knowledge

13b. Relying on tacit 
knowledge developed 
over time 
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Table 5 - 4b : Feedback 2 - Reflections                       from page 363

2nd Loop 2nd Loop

Double-loop Learning Double-loop Learning 

Originating a Cycle and 
Defining a New Vision

Ending a Cycle and 
Implementing a New 
Vision

1. Vision of Possibilities: 
technologies, markets, 
strategies

2a. Belief systems, 
values, priorities 

2b. Corporate culture,230 
history and tradition

3a. Corporate Start-up, 
Organizational Design 
and Values

3b. Basic Change 
Management

4a. Self-Managed Teams 
critically review standard 
operating procedures 
(SOPs)

4b. Continual improvement

5a. Financial structuring, 
capitalization of new 
entity 

5b. Financial re-structuring, 
debt management 

6a. Design of product or 
conception of service 

6b. Product Life-cycle 
Management

7a. Understanding 
customer criticism of 
products and services

7b. Product or service 
revisions, begin next 
generation design and 
production

8a. Regulatory Agencies 8b. Change of laws, anti-
trust actions

9a. Supplier 
relationships 

9b. Community criticism of 
the company

10a. Making tacit 
knowledge explicit231

10b. New use for explicit 
knowledge, technology 
transfer, systemic access to 
knowledge

11a. Knowledge starting 
its life-cycle232

11b. Knowledge ending its 
life-cycle
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Table 5 - 4c : Feedback 3 - Expansions     from page 364
 

3rd Loop 3rd Loop

Triple-loop Learning Triple-loop Learning

Cross-Cultural Activities Risks/Rewards
1a. Outsourcing in other regions 1b. Global opportunities

2a. Strategic Alliances and the 
extended organization237 

2b. Risk of power 
struggles but potential 
reward of rapid 
expansion

3a. Competitor Intelligence 
evaluating corporate culture and 
potentials

3b. Reward of 
out maneuvering 
competitors but risk of 
error

4a. Organize and improve 
knowledge throughout the 
system238

4b. Reward of increasing 
leverage but risk of 
picking the wrong focus

5a. Diversity in own workforce 5b. Reward of corporate 
renewal and emergence 
from chaotic conditions

6a. Self-Managed Teams and 
distributed leadership

6b. Reward of rapid 
decision making but risk 
of errors in decisions 

7a. Transnational corporations 
integrate local operations with 
global knowledge centers 

7b. Reward of global 
markets but risk of 
local reactions against 
globalism

8a. Surfing the edge of chaos239 8b. Relativism, loss of 
value differentiation, 
anything goes

9a. Individual power struggles 
take advantage of ambiguity

9b. Risk of Conflicts from 
hidden agendas, egoism, 
politics in the war of all 
against all
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Table 5 - 4d : Feedback 4 : Philosophical Reflections
4th Loop 4th Loop
Quadruple-loop Learning Quadruple-loop Learning

Foundations Implications
1a. Co-primacy of ethics: 
placing The Good equal with 
success 

1b. Develop integrity, trust

2a. Horizons, eras, paradigms 
in science243 religion, etc. 

2b. Discover new paradigms

3a. Mega-trends244 3b. Lead the change curve 
but risk being too far ahead

4a. Deep assumptions, 
a world view, root 
metaphors245

4b. Vertical intelligence but 
risk of chaos in loss of all 
organizing assumptions.  
Emancipatory thinking that 
frees us from our own rigid 
forms in our structures of 
consciousness

5a. Provisional life-cycle 
universal principles

5b.  Stand against relativism 
but risk of the abyss, nihilism 

6a. Knowledge creation, 
profound metaphors, 
imaginative leaps

6b. Breakthrough, new vision 
of future possibilities

7a. Self-Managed Teams: 
Dynamic Markets Leadership 
through authentic dialogue246

7b. Deep commitment to 
goals and values

8a. Revolution, complete 
change of system because 
the establishment no longer 
works equitably

8b. Risk of totalitarianism 
that imposes definitions of 
reality in a power vacuum 

from page 366
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from page 369       source: Alan Belasen
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 from Page 371  source: Alan Belasen
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Table 5 - 5         from  page 375
Individualism Social Order

Promoted by Existentialists and the common 
man

Promoted by  the upper class, the establishment 

Favors individual freedom, opportunity to 
improve

Favors law and order, constraints on freedom by 
those who already have high status and do not 
need to improve

Favors discontinuities, social changes to allow 
improvements in  what the individual has

Favors continuities, maintaining the traditional 
order to keep the distribution of wealth as it is

Emphasizes individual needs to the detriment of 
group or society needs

Emphasizes the group’s needs, national needs, to 
maintain the hierarchy of order

Thinks in terms of uniqueness, such as the 
individual’s unique soul or unique creativity, 
freedom of choice

Thinks in terms of the subordination of 
the individual to the structure, duty and 
responsibility

The negative risks here are selfishness, self-
interest, splintering into individual demands, and 
setting up totalitarian systems to impose a grand 
plan for re-distribution of wealth to give each 
individual equal distribution of wealth  

The negative risks here  are repression of 
individuality, conformity, designing crowd 
psychology, perpetuating the role of the 
unthinking followers, and setting up of a 
totalitarian system to impose a grand plan for 
keeping the order in place 

Positive advantages to the liberal view are 
creativity, inner drive, subjective growth, 
intuition, leadership 

Positive advantages to the conservative view are 
sharing in the common good, increased collective 
power to achieve results, and self-sacrifice for the 
sake of the larger social unit  

To this we can add: 
Legitimacy becomes a matter of 
personal identity and growth.   A 
strong sense of personal identity 
can help a person strive and 
achieve.  De-centered ethics 
overcomes that self-interested 
perspective.  An even better 
authentic inner center allows a 
person to achieve trans-personal 
values and commitments, whereby 
inclusiveness, cooperation, and 
service to others become a new 
level of normality.  

Legitimacy becomes a matter of justice concerning the 
differences found between individuals and political authorities, 
lower classes and higher classes, less access and greater access 
to opportunities.  The Conservative position thereby cannot 
simply demand that individuals support the government 
merely because it is in power; that attitude leads to conformity 
and exploitation.   The government must become trustworthy 
and just, thus earning the support of the people.  The positive 
virtue of self-sacrifice needs to be practiced publicly by those in 
power to give the right example to those who are not in power.
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Table 5 - 6 : A Structural Interpretation of 
Degrees of Learning Organizations            from pages 388-389
(A) Main-stream Concepts in 
Learning Organizations 

(B)  Advanced Concepts in 
Learning Organizations 

(C)  L&D Organization with Corporate 
Integrity

SI-1A  Mistrust by workers 
and managers
*Executives do not have 
competence in Learning 
Organizations

SI-1B  Foster trust
*Developmentalism: 
Individual expands his 
identity through learning in 
the organization

SI-1C   Core identity
*Authentic inner center
* Sense of respect and care for others 
and the work to be done
*Extended vision, paranormal skills
*Intuitive insight for decision making 

SI-2A  Teacher-Student 
relations
*Tracking & testing to assure 
“learning” of prepackaged 
information

SI-2B  Dialogue, mentoring
*Stories shared, symbols 
used
*Creative work done 
together
*Minimal comparisons, each 
one is unique

SI-2C   Enhanced creativity
*Coming to agreement includes mutual 
understanding, consensus, and ethical 
commitment to life-cycle universals
*Creative interaction with other 
people so authentic dialogue  is even 
more productive, caring each of us 
beyond individual ego structures and 
opening us to the larger goal of group 
consciousness

SI-3A  Patterns of Reliability:
*Gather data on results
*Teach to have people learn to 
fulfill pre-defined roles
*Pass on old knowledge to 
passive students
*Improvement through more 
efficiency with Standard 
Operating Procedures

SI-3B Patterns of Reliability:
*Not only pre-defined data, 
so the ideas come out of 
relations to customers and 
stakeholders
*The individual expands 
his role rather than being 
limited by it. 
*Improvement through new 
methods

SI-3C  Patterns of Reliability:
*Reliability of intuitive decisions 
demonstrated through experience
*Shared subjectivity of common views 
and values
*Reduced external controls
*Sense of the common good
*Improvement through finding hidden 
patterns or surfing the edge of chaos to 
allow new patterns to emerge

SI-4A  Systems level: 
*Goal to set up good systems 
in the beginning and obtain 
feedback on results
*Assure that those taught 
in turn become teachers of 
the data to others, spreading 
company wide
*Systems often are hidden 
in the corporate culture 
and become steering media 
without the people in the 
corporation knowing so 
change is difficult

SI-4B  Systems level: 
*Systems are important but 
not the goal.
*Order emerges out of the 
many areas which each are 
creative and growing but 
all of which are focused on 
customers & stakeholders 

SI-4C   Systems level: 
*Make systems and steering media 
visible, implementing strong but 
flexible systems
*Quick reconfigurations as needed 
because frequent dialogue prepared 
for implementation (with trust) of the 
new systems 
*Knowledge Management Systems 
that make the wisdom of the company 
accessible to all

SI-5A  Historical Processes 
*Corporate culture is 
evaluated to see what in it 
helps or hinders learning 
opportunities 

SI-5B  Historical Processes 
*The old history and local  
culture challenged
*Discontinuity valued, 
challenges made to past 
values that were customary 
in the community or nation

SI-5C  Historical Processes 
*Expand sense of history to go outside 
the Corporate Culture  and traditional 
local history  
*Comparative history 
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(A) Main-stream Concepts in 
Learning Organizations 

(B)  Advanced Concepts in 
Learning Organizations 

(C)  L&D Organization with Corporate 
Integrity

SI-6A  Change mental models 
to more open ones, look for 
learning opportunities for 
workers and managers, share 
what is learned 

SI-6B  The new standard 
is for the people in the 
organization raise to a 
higher level of awareness.  
*Discriminative principles 
selected to set new 
standards

SI-6C  Develop new structures of 
consciousness aware of Advanced 
Spiritual phenomena, ethical issues 
of corporate shaping of individual’s 
personality 
*New principles like inclusiveness, 
higher non-segmental love, balance of 
the opposites

SI-7A  Uncover the 
unconscious  incompetencies, 
overcome denial
*Executives become leaders 
and the models for openness 
to learning
*Hidden presupposition is 
that individuals are passive 
receivers of data

SI-7B  Presupposes that 
a change to a “higher 
level” is possible in the 
“conditions of finitude” and 
organizational structure
*Denial of human 
limitations

SI-7C   Make presuppositions conscious  
and affect perceptions
*Presupposes that the workers, 
managers, and leaders have the 
courage and capacity to endure the 
influx of new energies as they shift to 
higher levels
*Assure integration of new capabilities, 
not just adding more and more 
concepts

*When the organization 
values individuals for their 
unique contributions and 
creativity, then it can move to 
the more advanced concepts 
(see column B) 

*When people face the 
limits of the human horizon 
then they can begin to be 
interested in the spiritual 
path, moving on to Column 
C.  
*Give more credibility to 
continuity with the old 
order and successes.   

*When people learn integrity and not 
to misuse the new power they gain, 
they can expand even further 

    
        from page 394

 

Fusion Blast for Authentic Dialogue

Day
Team 

Initiators
Group 
Size People who learned

Ground 
Zero for x 
Days 1 7 7
#1 7 7 49
#2 49 7 343
#3 343 7                           2,401
#4             2,401 7                      16,807 
#5            16,807 7                    117,649 
#6          117,649 7                    823,543 


